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Little Hands a Big Help in the 

Memory Garden!  
 

Second Grade students from 
Park View School came to 
help us plant Coleus and Im-
patiens in the raised flower 
beds on May 26th.  Twenty 
boys and girls took turns 
contributing to the effort.  
Most of them have never 
planted a flower and they had 
fun learning about the proc-
ess.  Later they enjoyed a 
brief conversation about the 
Memory Garden and MGCC.  
They are all invited to bring 
their family to the Garden to 

share their accomplishment.  



 

We see it in the ministry and mission of Jesus you so lovingly proclaim, in word and 
deed, to the neighboring community.  We see it in your face as you come forward with 
outstretched hands to receive the Gift of Holy Communion, joining the earthly and 
heavenly saints of every time and place at the Table, communing with God and His 
people. 
 

We see.  And we rejoice.  And on June 4
th
 we will celebrateéamid flames of light, in 

varying languages, fanned by the wind of the Spiritôs touch, and at the Table where in 
Bread and Cup we are mystically united, through Her power, with God in Three.  
  

For we, lit by the Spiritôs fire, are rejuvenated Christians, captivated believers, and an 
empowered church.  Thanks be to God! 
 

And with our love, 

Pastor Lolly and Pastor Bunny 

Page 2 

The Holy Spirit can rejuvenate a tired Christian, captivate an indifferent believer, 
and empower a dry church  ~Billy Graham 
 

Dear Sisters and Brothers, 

As Pentecost Sunday, June 4
th
, approaches, we revel in the joy of the Presence of the 

Third Person of the Trinity, the Holy Spirit.  Promised by Jesus, the Spirit descends on 
the wings of a dove, in tongues of fire, rejuvenating, captivating and empowering. 
 

We note the ñingò or ongoing manifestations of the Spirit Who dwells within us and 
works among us.  There is energy and power, diversity and strength in the fire of the 
Spiritôs nurture.  When we are dry, the Spirit awakens us with the fresh dew of dedica-
tion.  Where we are indifferent, the spark of the Divine is lit within our hearts.  As we 
make our way through trials and storms, the Spirit revives our exhausted efforts.  We 
are both propelled by Her wind, and burning with Her flame of passion for God.  In Her 
diversity we find strength that in uniformity would go lacking.   
 

Here at Morton Grove Community Church, we have eyes to see and hearts that wit-
ness to the work of the Spirit.  We see it in the bright eyes of our church family as you 
read and study Scripture.  We see it in your warm embrace, careful nurture, and gen-
tle shepherding of all whom you encounter.  We see it in your generosity, faithful stew-
ardship, and discerning use of resources. 
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Sunday, June 11  
 

10:00 am Worship in the Memory Garden  

Please bring a Lawn Chair for yourself 
 

  11:15 am Adrienne Masterton Presentation with  

      Potluck & Ice Cream Sundae Bar  

         in the Parlor  

Hosted by the Christian Ed Team 

         

Please see the sign-up sheet in the Parlor and note what dish you  
can contribute. 

 

Join us for a potluck luncheon after worship on Sunday, June 11 and 
a presentation on a mission project that MGCC supported. Adrienne 
Masterton, long time member and daughter of member Ingrid Mas-
terton, served in Ghana, West Africa as a Peace Corps volunteer 
from 2015 to 2017. Her work included the construction of a library in 
her rural town, a first in her district. She will share pictures of the 
town, the people, and most importantly of the library as well as sto-
ries about some of the people the library will benefit.  An entree will 
be provided.  
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      LIVING FAITH MISSION GROUP  
   of MGCC SERVING OPPORTUNITY 
 

 
FEED MY SHEEP  (SOUP KITCHEN) 
Good Shepherd Lutheran Church  
1177 Howard Ave., Des Plaines  
Wednesday, June 7, 4:15 -6:45pm  
 

(First Wednesday of Every Month)  

     Come join us as we serve dinner to those in need in our neighboring community.  
 

Soup Kitchen time frame includes set-up (4:15-5:00), serving (5:00-6:00) & clean-        
up (6:00-6:45).  However, if you're not available for the whole time you may volun-
teer for a portion of the time as your schedule allows. Any help is appreciated!   

 

 

Mission Outreach Report  

Thank you for participating in the One Great Hour Of Sharing program.  Your generous do-
nation amounted to $3,531.00.  Your gift allows Presbyterian Programs to help restore com-
munities around the world affected by disasters and helps alleviate hunger.  The program 
also supports and afýrms the dignity of people by assisting the economically poor, op-
pressed and disadvantaged people. The Mission Outreach Team has several activities 
scheduled for June and July.  On Saturday, June 3, a lap blanket tying session is scheduled 
from 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. HAT SUNDAY will be held on Father's Day, June 18th.  Phil's 
Friends needs solid colored baseball caps for men who are undergoing cancer treatments.  
The caps will be received during the service and the congregation will be asked to place the 
caps on our CAP TREE.  Phil's Friends is a faith-based charity that supports and offers hope 
and comfort to cancer patients through-out the United States. Jeff and Christi Boyd, our Mis-
sion Partners in the Congo, will be joining us on Sunday, July, 23. They will be participating 
in the worship service and following a Potluck Luncheon, will talk about their mission work in 
the Congo. Refugee One School Supplies Campaign will take place in late July.  The follow-
ing is a list of school supplies requested by Refugee One - pens, pencils, crayons, markers, 
colored pencils, highlighters, spiral note books, folders, lined loose-leaf papers, backpacks, 
scissors, glue sticks and rulers.  More information will be available in the July newsletter. A 
small number of church members attended the Seed Packing Event in. April.  The Mission 
Team will discontinue this activity as a church sponsored activity, but individuals may still 
participate in the program. The following ýnancial transactions were completed.  

 April: $200.00 - Feed My Sheep (Soup Kitchen)          

  $50.00 - Soles for souls (transportation)  

 May   $1,000.00 - Syrian & Lebanese Refugee Relief          

  $1,000.00 - Somalia  Refugee Relief 
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Come to Womenôs Circle  
 
                         Womenôs Circle 

                            June 13, 2017 

                    1:30 PM, Church Parlor 

 

ñWho is Jesus?  What a Difference a Lens Makes.ò 

Lesson 9:  ñAccording to Cultural Interpretationsò 

Key Scripture:  Matthew 15: 21-28  

 

Key Idea:  Each of us who reads the New Testament is an inter-
preter of the text; how we interpret it depends in part on our own 
identity.  Not only does the context and perspective of the writers 
of the New Testament determine the answer to the question 
ñWho is Jesus?ò  So does the context and perspective of the 
reader/interpreter. 

 

We will not be meeting in July or August.  In the fall we will begin 
the Presbyterian Womenôs Horizon Bible study on the book of 
Hebrews. 

We hope ypu will join us. Need a ride?  Call Judy Lucas at 847-
965-1317.   

     Fatherôs Day  
    Is Cap Day  !   
 

Philôs Friends still need solid colored baseball 
caps for men who are undergoing cancer treat-
ment. Once again the Mission Team is asking for 
donations.   
 

Bring caps to church on Fatherôs Day, June 18 where they will be received 
during the service. They will be taken to Philôs Friends, where the comfort 
blankets are also taken.  They must be new, with no advertising or design. 

Jill Abramski 1 

Barb Genge 6 

Samuel Cuya 12 

Harriet Horita  13 

Leslie Connie 18 

Jason Nelson  18 

Judy Lucas  22  

Stefani Masterton  26  

Kristy Ottosen  26  

June Birthdays 



 

School Supplies Are Needed!  

 

Refugees that have come to the Chicago area have lost 
nearly everything, save their courage, dignity and hope. Since 
1982, RefugeeOne has helped more than 16,000 refugees 

build new lives in Chicago after they fled war, terror and persecution. They come with 
almost nothing. The Mission Outreach Team has decided to join with RefugeeOne to 
provide ñBack To Schoolò supplies. Our target is to provide these supplies In July so 
they can be distributed to refugees before school begins. Please help us by bringing 
any of the needed supplies listed below to the office before July 21

st
.  

Back To School Supplies  

Pens, pencils, crayons, markers, colored pencils, highlighters  

Spiral notebook, folders, lined loose leaf paper  

Backpacks, Scissors, glue sticks, rulers  
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Dear Friends of Morton Grove Community Church, 
 

Your generosity and love overwhelms me and there are not enough ñThank Yousò in the 
world to express my deep appreciation for you.  
 

Sharing the music Iôve worked so hard on, with people I love and care about mean every-
thing. My trip is going to be amazing thanks to all of your support! I cannot wait to share my 
experiences with you when I return. I will keep you all in my heart and prayers while I am 
gone! 

  -Heather 

 

 

 

It is with sadness that we announce the loss of Dorothy 
Scott, long-time member of Morton Grove Community 
Church on Tuesday, May 16, 2017.  We  join her family,   
especially Margaret and Glynn Hoover, in rejoicing in her 
love of Jesus and the witness to His saving grace Dorothy 
trusted in throughout her life.  Peace be to the memory of 
Dorothy Scott.   



JUNE & JULY SELECTIONS  
FOR  THE  BOOK  CLUB  

       
 
      Our June 12

th
 selection is BRITT -MARIE  

      WAS HERE by Fredrik Backman.   
 
      Mr. Backman wrote our recent selection A  
      MAN CALLED OVE so we already know  

we are in for a treat.  This is a ñheartwarming story about a woman 
rediscovering herself after a personal crisis.ò  We laughed and 
cried thru A MAN CALLED OVE.  Will Britt Marie have the same 
effect? 
 
Our July 10

th
 selection is MY NAME IS LUCY BARTON  

by Elizabeth Strout.   
 
Lucy is in the hospital recovering from surgery.  Her estranged mother 
comes to visit her.  A simple conversation between the two may lead to 
the healing in Lucyôs life beyond the physical healing which she needs.  
Lucy tells her story in her own words. 
 
The book club meets in the Fellowship Room at 7:30pm.  All are     
welcome.  Call Joyce Sienkowski or Mary Jo Tranter with any questions or in need of 
a ride.                                          
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June marks the end of choir for the summer, and we'll all 
miss singing and ringing for you! But, cycles of work and rest 
are a part of life, and the important time of rest for our choir 
and bell choir folk has come after many months of service. 
That doesn't mean our music program will be slouching, 
however! You can look forward to soloists and praise songs 
throughout the summer, where we will praise God in the 
beautiful and warm months ahead. This June we will keep 
doing what we do best, praising God with you as best we 
know how! Looking forward to worshipping with you, 
 
- Jason Nelson, Minister of Music  



TIDBITS  
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ñSummer Flowersò 

Behold the flowers of June!  
How fair and bright their buds appear,  

as, opening to the summer air,  
our eyes and hearts they cheer!  

 
Who would have thought there could 

abound such beauty and delight  
beneath the cold and wintry ground  
that hid those flowers from sight?  

 
That power which made and governs all ð  

the mighty power of God ð  
alone could life and beauty call  

out of the lifeless sod.  
 

And he, who from the winterôs gloom  
can summer thus disclose,  

shall one day make the desert bloom,  
and blossom as the rose.  

 
ðAnonymous 

A hymn's long journey  

The beloved hymn ñHow Great Thou Artò came 
together across many years and miles. In 1885, 
when Swedish preacher Carl Boberg wrote a 
poem titled ñO, Great God,ò he probably never 
dreamed heôd hear it performed years later to an 
old Swedish tune. Or that a Russian version 
would impact Stuart Hine, an English missionary 
to Poland, several decades later. Hine penned 
his own English version, resulting in the now-
familiar lyrics.  
 
From ñthe rolling thunderò echoing off the Carpa-
thian Mountains, to the ñwoods and forest 
gladesò of Romania, to powerful conversions to 
Christianity, Hine was inspired to craft each 
verse. Sometimes the Holy Spirit takes time to 
complete a work, and that journey is as impor-
tant as the destination. 


